
Tom Wilson 

February 5, 2011 
 

Ontario Energy Board 
PO Box 2319  
2300 Yonge St, Suite 2701  
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 
Attention: Board Secretary 

Dear Sir or Madam, 

EB-2010-0302 Concerns 

My name is Tom Wilson, of   In this letter I will be 
representing myself and Joe Wellington.  Both Mr. Wellington and I have some major 
concerns with this project, which I will briefly outline. 

Within the study area I am owner of one property, and I am a tenant farmer of eight 
others.  The following three properties are directly affected by this project: 

- 
 

It seems the Landowner Representative from Enbridge does not have the time to 
discuss our concerns/issues with this project.  A project such as this should have been 
in the discussion stage with landowners for at least the past 6 months, to discuss the 
how the landowners/tenants will be impacted.  Personally, I have only received one 
verbal response (regarding crop damage payment).   

The project’s start date is less than 4 months away and still there have been no written 
commitments - I have concerns with this.  Enbridge has a reputation to finish the job 
then spend the next year completing settlements.   

The study report that was sent out to all interested parties was difficult to read – the 
mapped routes for the pipelines were supposed to be different colours and our maps 
were in black and white. 
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Enbridge’s landowner records still indicate Keith Wilson (my father, who passed in 1997 
– his name was removed from the deed in 1998) as landowner.  12+ years later, and 
still no effort has been made to amend their records. 

Lastly, there is a major concern that belongs to Joe Wellington.  His property, and that 
of Nova Chemicals (of which he owns the mineral rights) do not have leases on them 
with Enbridge.  He has a “Direction from the Board” which dictates that he allows 
Imperial Oil Ltd to store gas and install pipelines.  He is agreeable to the “Direction from 
the Board” but he strongly believes that this project exceeds what he is obligated to 
allow Enbridge to do.  For this, he feels he needs to have direct contact with the board 
to have a meaningful discussion on this subject.  (Because of Joe Wellington’s age and 
health, we request an oral hearing to be held locally at the expense of Enbridge Gas 
Distribution Inc.) 

We thank-you in advance for your attention in this matter. 

 

Respectfully yours, 

Tom Wilson & Joe Wellington 

 

 

 

 




